For Chemtura: Edwin L Johnson, Technology Sciences Group, Inc

                        e-mail: ejohnson@tsgusa.com

Once again, thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Lindane Risk Profile. We previously commented on the working group draft and note that some of our comments have been incorporated in this draft. However, we still have comments which we are providing to you now. Some of these mirror comments made earlier on the draft.

We have provided our specific comments by inserting them in a Red font within the body of the draft Risk Profile. We hope that will provide a convenient format for you to follow.

The specific comments follow this page. However, before getting into those we emphasize the following points:

1.
The current draft of the Risk Profile continues to cite a litany of potential effects and a variety of monitoring results. But it does not put these into a risk context. The Risk Profile needs to take a hard look at the anticipated exposure and express that as a potential for risk, especially in light of the limited seed treatment uses remaining for lindane.

2.
Modern production techniques do not contribute to waste isomers in the environment as we have mentioned many times, since the “waste” isomers are transformed into TCB and HCL for sale as industrial chemicals. In addition, many of the measured residues are present in the environment from the past, extensive use of HCH. Thus, placing lindane on the POPs list will not yield environmental improvement from production nor will it affect residues already in the environment from past uses of HCH.

3.
Although the document is entitled “Risk Profile” there is no discussion of the risks associated with the very limited uses of lindane in agriculture and medicine. The incremental risks posed by these uses are clearly negligible.
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